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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Stanage Hall
at 7.30 p.m. on Tuesday 7th August 2018.
	Councillors Present:
	P Mander (chair), R Olle, P Whitney, JA Marsden, H Rodgers, W Eames, WJ Marsden, Hammerton, W Hanley, B Hanley, Shuttleworth and Wedgwood.

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO), Steve Wyatt (Clerk). Mr Ian Weeks.


	065/18
	
	Apologies for absence were received from; Cllrs. Kirkham, Turner; DDDC Cllr. Jean Monks and PCSO Anthony Boswell.

	066/18
	
	Amendments to the order of business -none

	067/18
	
	Declaration of Members Interests – none.

	068/18
	
	DDDC Cllr. Jean Monks – had sent her apologies and emailed comments and thanks about supporting her fundraising event at the pool. The email was forwarded to HPC members after the meeting.
Cllr. W Hanley mentioned vegetation on the cycle route needing attention again. It is felt that this will discourage the use of the cycle route and young families not getting involved in cycling. The Clerk was asked to write to DDDC Cllr J Twigg as to why there is no ongoing maintenance being carried out after investment in providing the cycle route.

	069/18
	
	Public Participation – Mr. Ian Weeks spoke about a proposal for the use and management of a small woodland area by the Catholic Church and behind Go Outdoors. The Church supports the proposal and welcomes the woodland being managed – the activities would be woodland work and skills by schools visiting the St. Michael’s Environmental Centre. A similar discussion will be held with Waterloo housing about another small area adjoining the woodland. Mr. Weeks provided plans and photographs which will be filed with these minutes. The HPC support this proposal as it would be an improvement to the area.

Cllr. B Hanley suggested that conversations with Peak Time and the village school may be worthwhile to make local children aware. Cllr. Olle suggested taking into consideration the conservation area and consulting with the PDNPA Tree Officer. 

	070/18
	
	The Clerk read out an email from PC Hancock with regards the recent successes in apprehending offenders utilising evidence from HPC CCTV system.

	071/18
	
	Minutes of the HPC meeting of 3rd July 2018 had been circulated and were received, approved and signed by the Chair.

	072/18
	
	Finance

	072/18
	.1
	The finance report and associated papers had been circulated prior to the meeting. 

	072/18
	.2
	To receive the statement of accounts – received.

	072/18
	.3
	To approve accounts for payment – the payments totalling £48,867.58 (inc. VAT) were approved. 

	072/18
	.4
	To agree accounts scrutiny arrangements and approve signatories for payments 4th September 2018. Also, to authorise them to approve and pay wages and any urgent items between this and the 4th September meeting. It was agreed that Cllrs. Olle and B Hanley would do this. 

The schedule for signatories proposed by Chris Cave was agreed, all be it with changes to cover holiday absence for next month.
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	072/18
	.5
	Café lease – the tenants proposed wording is still to be received from their solicitor. Chris Cave reported that the new tenants were paying the quarterly rent.

	072/18
	.6
	Parish Rooms lease –Cllr. Mander is to arrange to speak to the Vets as Mr. David Jackson is still away on holiday.



	
	
	There was a break for KGF Business after which the meeting was resumed.


	
	
	Committee and Working Groups

	073/18
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	073/18
	.1
	The minutes of 17th July 2018 meeting were noted. It was also noted that after an annual inspection a safety feature of the disabled lift was not working. The lift has been taken out of service until the manufacturers/installers have rectified the problem.

	073/18
	.2
	Pumping and filtration upgrade. The proposal for the pre-application advice submission has been received and will be reviewed at the next SPC meeting.

	073/18
	.3
	January heated opening – a proposal had been put forward by the Pool Management at the last SPC meeting. The recommendation from the committee is to try this for January 2019. Details of the proposal are in the minutes of the SPC meeting 17th July. It was agreed to go ahead with this recommendation.

	074/18
	
	Recreation Committee – No meeting since last HPC

	074/18
	.1
	Access to the Bowling green – The meeting agreed to professional advice being taken on this matter.

	075/18
	
	Planning Committee – Received and noted minutes of meetings 17th July 2018. The minutes had been circulated and published on the HPC website.

	076/18
	
	Amenities Committee – There had been no meeting since the last HPC meeting.

	076/18
	.1
	Chris Cave reported that a £633 cheque had been received from Hathersage Horticultural Society for spending on planters with plants at Heart for Hathersage. A vote of thanks was offered to the HHS.

	076/18
	.2
	It was agreed that a hose on a reel up to the value of £250 should be purchased by Cllr. Wedgwood to ease the task of watering HoH planting.
Cllr. B Hanley commented on the hard work put in watering the centre and that the HPC are very grateful for Cllr. Wedgwood in doing this. A rota is being devised to cover watering over the summer and holiday absence.

	076/18
	.3
	Reinstatement of Bus stop – The Clerk had presented a summary of costs for this but HPC felt the costs were excessive and asked the Clerk to contact DDDC, DCC and the local MP seeking financial support. The letter would note that after the great efforts by the local community in refurbishing the village centre support for the bus shelter should be forthcoming. It was noted that there was some embarrassment by District and County officers after a recent visit to the village about the significant improvements that the community has made with little support.

	076/18
	.4
	HoH handrail placement Cllr Jane Marsden explained the past and current problem with the handrail being positioned where it is. There were varying views of the need or no need of improving/changing the handrail. A proposal was put to the vote that the handrail is extended – 8 members were in favour. Cllr. Mander will discuss this with Simon Gedye.

	076/18
	.5
	It was noted that Bernard Madden is arranging toilet signage to improve awareness for visitors.
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	077/18
	
	Transport Committee – a meeting had been held 6th August on which Cllr. Olle reported, 

	077/18
	.1
	TRO – a productive meeting 06/08/2018 had been held with DCC’s Isobel Mulligan after 30 responses had been received during the initial public consultation. A revised schedule will be received shortly for further consideration by HPC.

	077/18
	.2
	Car Parking – The Clerk reported that no response had been received from a local landowner with regards the proposal to use a field for temporary parking arrangements. The Transport committee had asked the clerk to write to other landowners to enquire about similar proposals.

	078/18
	
	Website Group – nothing to report.

	079/18
	
	Burial Ground – nothing to report.

	080/18
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence. 

	080/18
	.1
	Leased Land Hathersage Booths – Mrs. Jepson would like to take on a sole lease for the area and maintain it as such. Chris Cave suggested that if HPC agreed to this the current lease could be cancelled and a new one arranged. HPC, Chris Cave, is to write to say Mrs Jepson should speak to the 2 other tenants informally with regards relinquishing their joint tenancy and if they are prepared to surrender their lease and if so HPC will issue a new lease to Mrs. Jepson.

	080/18
	.2
	100 years anniversary of the WW1 – the Clerk was asked to write to confirm that HPC readily support British Legion events and are allowing HoH to be used for Bernard Madden’s suggestion.

	080/18
	.3
	Litter and weeds at the bottom of the village – the village caretaker is addressing this problem. Cllr. Rodgers mentioned the undergrowth on Mayfield Terrace. The Clerk was asked to ask Jonathan Slater to strim Mayfield Terrace.

	080/18
	.4
	A letter had been received about fixing the DDDC litter bins in HoH to the ground. The Clerk will meet with Cllr. Mander to agree locations and a response to DDDC.

	081/18
	
	Village Matters

	081/18
	.1
	Christmas lights – HPC agreed to the Gala Committee arranging this again at the HoH.

	081/18
	.2
	Cllr. W Hanley provided feedback from HV Parishes forum – 
· Outdoor events policies were shared and publicised with favourable results.

· Smart Water – a summary of the benefits was given and the suggestions that the police could put on a ‘stall’ one Saturday to promote this? Cllr. W Hanley to pursue further. 

	081/18
	.3
	Cllr. Jane Marsden reported that local Neighbourhood Watch members are patrolling at weekend evenings looking for raves. This is supported by the police who have agreed to be on patrol in the area at the same time. More volunteers are required.

	081/18
	.4
	Noticeboards – It was agreed that a working group is convened to look at noticeboard renewal around the village – The working group members will be Cllrs. B Hanley, Whitney, Mander and Jane Marsden.

	081/18
	.5
	Turning back on MUGA lights – a question had been received as to when the MUGA lights will be available again? It was explained that until the shed is demolished the power cable cannot be replaced. The shed demolition is dependent on getting PDNPA pre-planning application advice for the new pump room.

	081/18
	.6
	Additional CCTV camera – it was agreed in principle, if there is no cost to HPC, that if a CCTV camera were installed to the rear of Outside that it could be linked to the HPC system.
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	081/18
	.7
	OneStop cage storage – the Clerk reported on the recent communications with One Stop of relocating empty delivery cages away from the pavement and grass verge.

	082/18
	
	Memorial Hall Minutes – no recent meeting. Cllr Mander reported that the cost of the recycling bins is being reviewed and it was suggested that there could be some link up with a recycling collection for the pool café.

	083/18
	
	It was noted that DALC Circulars up to 10/2018 and all other relevant items had been circulated to Cllrs.  

	084/18
	
	The next Parish Council meeting will take place 7:30pm, Tuesday 4th September in the Stanage Hall.

	085/18
	
	Items for the September agenda – none.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 09.30 pm
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